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Mr. President,
The Islamic Republic of Iran welcomes the delegation of Japan to this session; 

  Iran express its serious concern on unequal treatment against working women in Japan, especially for the prevalence of sexual and pregnancy harassment. 

We also express concern over a considerable rise in discriminatory speech and behavior against persons originating from outside Japan.

Iran also considers the situation of prisons in Japan alarming in particular the lack of appropriate access to medical care especially for mentally ill detainees, 

Iran recommends Japan to: 
1. Boost antidiscrimination measures for improving the situation of women in the labor market and low representation of women in elected bodies.
2. Takes effective steps to combat abuse of persons with disabilities, especially for the reported cases of sexual abuse of women with disabilities,  
3. Seriously consider the Long-term detention of foreign nationals at immigration centers and prevent controlling of complaint process at immigration detention centers by authorities. 
4. Since the pre-indictment detention usually lasts for more than 20 days for nearly all suspects, including for foreigners, change the current practice of detaining suspects in pre-indictment detention, 

5. Take the necessary measures to prevent indefinite detention of refugees and asylum seekers and improve conditions of detention facilities. 

Iran wishes Japan a successful review.  
I thank you Mr. President 

